






November 3, 2005
	Bret Preston, Fish Chief
West Virginia Division of Natural Resources

	Wildlife Resources Section
1900 Kanawha Boulevard East

Charleston, WV 25305


Dear Mr. Preston,

As Chair of the Outreach Committee for the Eastern Brook Trout Joint Venture (EBTJV), I cordially invite you and your coldwater management team to reconvene with all EBTJV partners as we work cooperatively to take the next step forward in this historic conservation effort.

On January 10th, 2006, state, federal, NGO and academic participants in the EBTJV partnership will meet again at the Cacapon Resort State Park in Berkeley Springs, WV.  This workshop will provide the opportunity for the partnership to explore progress made by the Venture since it first came together in June, 2004, at the National Conservation Training Center in Shepherdstown, WV.

At the upcoming meeting, participants will be provided with informational updates on the many activities being carried out and proposed by each of the EBTJV Work Groups:

· The Data Work Group will unveil a first-ever, comprehensive, GIS-based assessment of brook trout populations in over 11,000 watersheds from Georgia to Maine.  This important work will highlight and incorporate the critical contributions made by fisheries biologists in each of the project states, including your own.

· The Conservation Strategies Work Group will present a draft document providing an overview of the status, threats and trends for brook trout in the eastern United States, and will work with you further to refine our “solutions” document.

· The Habitat Workgroup will present its work on a “triage” process for implementing priority on-the-ground projects to best address the most critical needs of brook trout.

· And the Outreach Committee will update the Venture on its progress with the “earned media” campaign, which will act as the Venture’s advocacy and education vehicle.
Once we’ve shared the work accomplished, we will jointly set the next steps for the Venture…goals and objectives, as well as regional and range-wide strategies, to conserve, protect, and restore Eastern brook trout throughout its native range.  Additionally, we’ll take a collective look at the current and potential means available for funding projects, leveraging our resources, and expanding support for our effort.  We are excited that, as a result of recent progress on the National Fish Habitat Initiative, national funding is already available to support limited project work.  In addition, the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation is launching an ambitious “More Fish” fundraising campaign to support fish habitat conservation work. 
Enclosed, please find additional meeting and registration information, as well as an attendee list from last year’s organizational meeting.  Coldwater management teams (each state’s Fish Chief and Coldwater Coordinator, or two Coldwater Fisheries personnel from each state) should make plans to attend.  Limited travel grants are available through the EBTJV to assist partners with travel arrangements.  
 

I’d like to thank you and your agency for the time and energy spent on this project.  Together, we have compiled the best possible science available on Eastern brook trout.  EBTJV represents nearly 40 agencies and organizations at this time.  But the whole will be even greater than the sum of its parts.  A partnership of this magnitude, backed by state-of-the-art science and a plan to address conservation issues, can reach far beyond what individual states and organizations can do alone…by combining expertise, drawing on the respective strengths of all partners, and attracting public and congressional attention and support for our cause.

 

See you in January!







Sincerely,








Kim Ryals, Chair

Outreach Committee








EBTJV







kryals@tu.org







828-664-0137

